NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

November
The Network Data Support Working Group has met once since the last ROS meeting.  The December meeting has been canceled.
Steve White provided an update on the current status of the ICCP data that ERCOT is receiving. There are still some issues that need to be resolved. The General state is very good and the ERCOT ICCP team will be making arrangements to work with the companies that have issues remaining on a one on one basis.
ERCOT is analyzing the feasibility of combing the Zonal and Nodal ICCP systems into a combined system to reduce on going maintenance requirements.

Steve has requested that if there are any TSPs that would like to start pulling ICCP data back from ERCOT using the Nodal system to send him an email so that he can send out the list of ICCP object names that are available.

Steve also provided an updated review on the Nodal ICCP Communications Handbook. It was the NDSWG decision that the proposed changes to the handbook did not impact the ICCP information that ERCOT was receiving for real-time operations and transmission reliability and so no reason why the changes should not be approved. (Since NDSWG meeting ERCOT has decided not to proceed with the process of requesting ROS approval of the changes in order to take the handbook to TAC. It is ERCOT’s current plan to request this approval closer to the Nodal Go-Live Date.)
Sinoun Staple of ERCOT provided an update in the new SOTE system that will be the nodal replacement for the existing MOTE system.

Crutis Crews provide a limited update on the NMMS. The results of the update are that there has been no change since the previous month.
ERCOT is currently reviewing the activities that will need to occur during the transition period. Should be seeing more information on this topic after the first of the year.

Ebby John provided information about SCR752 and NPRR151 and potential Nodal Outage Scheduling implications.

The next NDSWG meeting will be January 20 at Taylor.






